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July 6, 2017 

 

Matthew Pickard 

Sabina Gold & Silver Corporation 

Suite 375, Two Bentall Centre 555 Burrard Street  

Vancouver BC, V7B 3N4 

 

Sent via email: mpickard@sabinagoldsilver.com 

 

RE:  Acknowledgement of the 2016 Annual Report for Sabina Gold & Silver 

Corporation’s “Back River” Project Proposal 

 
Dear Matthew Pickard: 

 

Please be advised that the Nunavut Impact Review Board (NIRB or Board) received Sabina Gold 

& Silver Corporation’s (Sabina) 2016 annual report for the “Back River” project proposal on 

March 31, 2017 as required pursuant to the Screening Decision Report, dated March 3, 2009.   

 

Upon review of your submission we have concluded that Sabina`s 2016 annual report for the 

“Back River” project contains the information as required and that there are no deficiencies to 

note. 

 

If you have any questions or require further clarification, please contact the undersigned at (867) 

983-4622 or at motokiak@nirb.ca. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
 

Mia Otokiak 

Junior Technical Advisor 

Nunavut Impact Review Board 

 
cc: Karén Kharatyan, Nunavut Water Board  

 Mosha Cote, Nunavut Research Institute  

 Geoff Clark, Kitikmeot Inuit Association 
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